
 
 

President’s Planning and Policy Council  
Meeting Notes  
9:00 – 10:00 a.m. 

September 27, 2018   
J. Handel Evans Conference Room 2533 

  
 VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT: Virgil Adams, Helen Alatorre, Dottie Ayers, Amanda Carpenter, 
Geoff Chase, Elaine Crandall, Chanda Cunningham-Spence, Toni DeBoni, Jean Estevez, Genevieve 
Evans Taylor, Nancy Gill, Thomas Hunt, Nichole Ipach, Ritchie LeRoy, Diane Mandrafina, Peter 
Mosinskis, Laurie Nichols, Janet Pinkley, Hiram Ramirez, Atticus Reyes, Ysabel Trinidad, James 
Walsh and Rich Yao 

VOTING MEMBERS ABSENT: Alissa Blough, Hung Dang and John Griffin 

GUEST: Marc Mootchnik  

OPENING REMARKS 
President Beck welcomed the Council members and introductions were made.  The 

President’s Planning and Policy Council (PPPC) is a campus-wide body whose purview is to 
develop, vet and recommend policy to the President.  
 
POLICY REVIEW 
Discussion (1st Reading):  
 OP.01.007 - Policy on Time, Place and Manner (TPM) and the Use of University 
Buildings and Grounds  
 Nancy Gill started work on this key policy over a year ago with representatives from Student 
Government, the Dean of Students, Title IX, Human Resources, Conferences & Events, 
Communication & Marketing (C&M) and Campus Counsel (Marc Mootchnik). 

Marc explained that every CSU campus is required to have a TPM policy to respect free 
speech on campus and not discriminate based upon on the content of the speech.   

When drafting this policy, the task force looked at previous policies including (FA.40.005) 
the Policy on Use of Campus Buildings & Facilities, (CM.02.006) the Policy on Postings & Signage, 
(SA.07.001) the Policy on Free Speech and Assembly for Students and Title 5 of the California Code 
of Regulations. Individuals from every Division and specific Departments across campus including 
the Police Department, Staff Council and the communication roundtable were solicitated for review 
and feedback.  

In consultation with the Chancellor’s Office Labor and Employee Relations, meet and 
confers were held with the California  Faculty Association (including representatives from CSUCI ), 
California State University Employees Union and the Academic Professionals of California. After 
much negotiation, this current draft was endorsed. Nancy noted that if any changes or amendments 
were made to the drafted policy, consultation with the various unions would need to occur.  

Nancy walked through the policy noting the  accompanying guidelines and approval process.   



 Helen Alatorre asked if the postings section referred to the miscellaneous bulletin boards on 
campus. Nancy stated the postings are content-neutral and will not be approved/denied based on 
their content. Marc added that if the approval process is followed, material must be posted. Any 
concerns or perceived violations should be reported to C&M.  
 Helen asked about academic-related postings in the Student Union. Nancy confirmed that 
postings in the Student Union are controlled by ASI .  
 Atticus Reyes asked if content mattered. Nancy stated that the content does not matter if the 
process has been followed. This process is content neutral.  
 President Beck reminded the Council that, as a public institution, this law will be followed. If 
anyone sees something that they believe might not have gone through the process, please contact 
C&M. Virgil Adams asked how long an approved post can stay up; Nancy confirmed two weeks or 
immediately after the event. Atticus inquired as to who puts the postings up. Nancy indicated that 
C&M would post for any external group; on-campus groups would post themselves.   

President Beck acknowledged the incredible effort and noted tremendous gratitude to those 
who worked on this policy. A motion to recommend this policy for final approval was made and 
seconded; policy was approved. 
 
CLOSING REMARKS  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:21 a.m. 

The next meeting is October 29.  
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